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A Subsidiary of MDU Resources Group, Ing,

400 North Fourlh Strest
Bismarck, NO 58501
{701} 222.7300

March 1, 2019

Ms. Patricia Van Gerpen

Executive Director

South Dakota Public Utilities Commission
State Capitol Building

500 East Capitol

Pierre, SD 57501

Re: Annual Update to Infrastructure Rider
(IR) Rate 56
Docket No. EL19-___

Montana-Dakota Utilities Co., a Subsidiary of MDU Resources Group Inc. (Montana-
Dakota), herewith electronically submits for Commission approval the annual update to
its Infrastructure Rider (IR} rate, pursuant to the terms of the Company's Infrastructure
Rider Rate 56 tariff. Montana-Dakota requests approval of 15t Revised Sheet No. 25
and 2" Revised Sheet No. 25.1 of its electric tariffs to be effective with service rendered

on and after May 1, 2019.

The proposed IR rate of $0.00583 per Kwh is applicable to all electric retail rate
schedules and reflects a increase of $0.00151 per Kwh from the current authorized rate.

Background

On June 15, 20186, the Commission approved a Settlement Stipulation in Docket No.
EL15-024, to establish an Infrastructure Rider Rate 56 tariff, allowing for the recovery of
infrastructure related charges eligible for recovery under SDCL 49-34A-73. On July 1,
2016 Montana-Dakota implemented an IR rate of $0.00497 per Kwh for the recovery of
significant infrastructure related costs not otherwise included in the Company's currently
authorized rates as set forth in Exhibit C of the Settlement Stipulation approved by the
Commission in Docket No. EL15-024. This reflected the annual revenue requirement
for the Thunder Spirit Wind Facility (Thunder Spirit), net of the estimated revenue
collected through interim rates in effect for the months of January through June 20186,
attributable to the costs to be recovered through the IR prior to the implementation of
the IR rate. As part of the Settlement Stipulation, Montana-Dakota agreed to defer a
portion of costs incurred in the early years of the IR to provide a smoothing effect. Both
parties agreed that would result in an under recovered balance which would be offset by
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MONTANA-DAKOTA UTILITIES CO.

Please refer all inquiries regarding this filing to:

Ms. Tamie A. Aberle
Director of Regulatory Affairs
Montana-Dakota Utilities Co.
400 North Fourth Street
Bismarck, ND 58501
Tamie.aberle@mdu.com

Also, please send copies of all written inquiries, correspondence and pleadings to:

Mr. Brett Koenecke

May, Adam, Gerdes & Thompson
503 South Pierre Street

P.O. Box 160

Pierre, South Dakota 57501-0160

This filing has been electronically submitted to the Commission in accordance with

ARSD 20:10:01:02:05. Montana-Dakota respectfully requests that this filing be
accepted as being in full compliance with the filing requirements of this Commission.

Sincerely,
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Tamie A. Aberle
Director of Regulatory Affairs

Attachments

cc: B. Koenecke





